
Cllr Weingart (Chair), Cllr Hodges, Cllr Lamb, Cllr 
Firth, Cllr Marshall, Cllr Carroll, Cllr Haley and Cllr 
Smockum ( arrived late). 
Parishoners: 
Frank Spencer, Monica Spencer, Gavin Kyle, Brian 
Drinkwater, Natasha Thiebaut, Diana Tanner, 
James Clarke, Simon Townsend, Michael 
Mazillius, Mr and Mrs Alan Dalley, Chris 
Tanner,  Cllrs Angela Macpherson, John Chilver. 

 

Apologies 
764 

Nil 

Declaration of interest 
765 

Nil 

Public Participation 
766 

Allan Dalley spoke to the meeting about 4a 
Chestnut Leys. As the PC already knew, there is 
an enforcement notice                   ( possible 
demolition) outstanding and the appeal will be 18th 
August 2015.  Planning enforcement have 
confirmed the Parish Council will be advised of the 
arrangements nearer the time. Work continues on 
the property. Mr Dalley asks that the PC considers 
objecting to the renewed application 
now  presented for same reasons as previously. 
Mains drainage is still a key issue. He would be 
objecting to AVDC direct. Cllr Marshall 
summarised the position. ( see minute 770). 

Minutes of last meeting 
767 

The minutes of the meeting dated 7th April 2015 
were confirmed as correct and signed by the Chair. 
Proposed GH seconded TC 

Matters arising 
768 

Nil 

Grass Cutting 
769 

Chair had invited John Riches from Middle 
Claydon to compare notes with regard grass 
cutting devolution of services from 
BucksCC.  Discussion regarding contract to be 
entered into and East Claydon had apparently 
agreed a version 3 – we had only seen version 2. 
East Claydon had apparently signed v3 but Middle 
Claydon were still undecided. Legal advice was in 
the opinion of JR much needed as taking on 
responsibility could impact on the future, Clerk’s 
administration, H and S issues were not simple 



and time consuming. This was not just about grass 
cutting but rights of way, weed control, illegal 
notices on roads and other things. Proposed 
contract was comprehensive. JR asked were the 
County Council playing fair – AVALC meeting in 
June on this subject. Clerk advised he was holding 
proposal from RTM Landscapes re possible 
contract. Meeting considered a discussion with 
Paul Hodson of BucksCC would be beneficial and 
the next step. Clerk to arrange. 
  

Planning + Buckingham Road item on website 
770 

15/01297/APP 11 Addison Road, SC MK18 2NP – 
two storey front extension with porch, single storey 
side extension, first floor rear extension and single 
storey rear extension. No objection. Proposed Cllr 
Marshall, seconded Cllr Carroll. All agreed. 
15/01164/APP Lake Farm, West Street, Steeple 
Claydon – Removal of condition 3 of planning 
permission 78/00873/AV relating to agricultural 
occupancy restriction. No objection. Proposed Cllr 
Marshall seconded Cllr Lamb. 
15/01095/APP 4a Chestnut Leys SC MK18 2RR – 
Erection of one detached dwelling with attached 
single garage. The Parish Council objected to the 
application. It considered the position was summed 
up by Mr Dalley’s letter on this application. It was 
extremely concerned about the whole approach of 
the applicant and his previous works. Proposed 
Cllr Marshall, seconded Cllr Lamb. 
Clerk drew everyone’s attention to the article on 
the Parish Council website dated 21st April where 
he had been advised of action being taken by 
Manor Oak Homes. There was presently an 
archaeological site investigation to be followed by 
due diligence and investigation work with a view to 
having public examination to present  findings and 
proposed residential scheme. Date of public 
exhibition to be confirmed. 

Neighbourhood Planning 
771 

Cllr Firth advised good progress being made. He 
had been in touch with Community Impact Bucks 
who were impressed with the start and advised 
they were not needed – a good endorsement and 
substantial cost savings for the Parish Council. 



AVDC had confirmed NP boundary and meetings 
continue. In touch with BucksCC.  Cllr Firth would 
be looking at funding sources where he believed 
£7-£8k would be available. Need to get more 
people in group and involved – 10 in group 
presently but 20 would be a good number. 
Newsletter article for June being prepared. 
  

 Village Hall, library and cottage 
772 

Cllr Carroll confirmed high water bill has dictated 
need for Anglia water to be called and check for 
leak. Clerk to arrange ongoing action. Norman 
Carter was starting on the 8th to repair hall 
chimney flashing  and flat roof of  cottage ( 
minute753).. Ongoing internal and external 
painting to be reviewed. New carpet to complete 
vestibule repair to be fitted 6th May. Pat Butler 
wages – payable under service level agreement 
with AVDC , monies still due re their error. 

Recreation Ground and children’s corner inc dog 
mess 
773 

E mail from C Coombs re dog mess which appears 
to be getting worse again. PC to redouble efforts 
and look at signage. Cable loose under canopy of 
pavilion – PF to look at temporary repair – Clerk to 
speak to Mr Chart to sort. Also look at certificate 
for Pavilion to satisfy Fire regulations. 
Cllr Haley advised that green litter bin positioned at 
entrance to Rec Ground car park needed repair. 
Clerk advised he would deal with this and mention 
made of  others (Addison Road, Queen Catherine 
Road.) Road sign Victory Road had been ordered 
and acknowledged. Cllr Haley confirmed that as 
access to funding for the redevelopment of the 
pavilion had not been achieved only essential 
maintenance would be done. 

Civic Pride 
774 

Michael Mazillius has had quote for 10 A5 
Aluminium composite signs cost being £100 plus 
VAT. Fully supported by PC – proposed GM 
seconded JH. Michael aware of decision. Posters 
for Best Kept Village Competition  being circulated 
and tidying initiatives in hand. Review of activities 
to take place when new council in place. 

Hs2 inc details of May meetings 
775 

Cllr Smockum detailed meeting with HS2  planned 
for 14th May and the Mark Bulman rooms had been 



booked for 3pm 
Indications were that select committee visit would 
be on the 22nd although Cllr Smockum could easily 
see this being deferred in the light of the imminent 
election. The Parish Council had an option on the 
Mark Bulman room should it be required. Cllr 
Smockum would advise on developments. 

Recycling Bin Request 
776 

Request from BIU group to install clothing bank in 
village hall car park.  Cllr Carroll against this but 
agreed Clerk would speak to Co-op to see if they 
would take it. Clerk to report back to PC. 

Parish Clerk including financial matters, 
correspondence 
777 

Letter re trees owned by Mrs Hodges 2 Chaloners 
Hill still outstanding . Alternate tree warden Mark 
Flynn to be approached. Clerk to speak with him 
for his advice. P60 for employees received from 
Accountants. To be distributed by end of May. 
Advice from AVDC that £39,470 precept and 
£3,290 Grant Payment credited to account. 
Circular letter received from Buckscc fostering 
department. Update received from Sam Calvert 
PCSO. Circular regarding Armed Forces day 27th 
June 2015. Circular re Claydon Chamber 
Orchestra. 
E mail from John Chilver re gate needing mended 
at Vicarage Orchard. –( already attended to). 
Election day 7th May in Village hall – arrangements 
in place. Annual meeting of Parish Council 
advertised in Newsletter, website and noticeboard. 
Letter from Chloe Elkins re use of the old tennis 
court – could it be refreshed? 

Audit – presentation by Clerk of Accounting 
Statement 
778 

Clerk presented Accounting statement  for the year 
ended 31st March 2015. Proposed JH seconded 
GH. Signed by Chair Cllr Weingart and associated 
Risk Assessment.  Internal audit to be completed 
by A T A Lambourne in accordance  with Accounts 
and Audit Regulations 2003 and 2006 on 19th May. 

Accounts – cheques issued 
779 

The Parish Council authorised cheque payments 
totalling £8824.72. 
  

AOB 
780 

Nil 

 	


